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March 1, 2023 

VIA E-MAIL AND OVERNIGHT COURIER 

Herbert H. Hillard, Chairman 
Tennessee Public Utility Commission 
502 Deaderick Street, 4th Floor 
Nashville, TN 37243 
tpuc.docketroom@tn.gov 

Re: Big River Telephone Company, LLC 
Notification of Intent to Operate Pursuant to Market Regulation 

Dear Chairman Hillard: 

This letter notifies the Tennessee Public Utility Commission ("Commission") that Big River Telephone 
Company, LLC ("Big River") elects to operate pursuant to market regulation, in accordance with the 
Market Regulation Act of 2009 and Tenn. Code Ann. § 65-5-109. Big River is authorized to provide 
competitive facilities-based and resold local exchange and interexchange telecommunications 
services as a competing telecommunications service provider, granted by the Commission in Docket 
No. 04-00447. Consistent with this election, Big River withdraws its retail Tariff Nos. 1 and 2, effective 
upon receipt of this letter. To the extent Big River provides switched access services, it will maintain 
a switched access tariff, which is currently Tariff No. 3. 

Pursuant to Tenn. Comp. R. & Regs. R. 1220-01-01-.03, Big River is providing an original and four 
(4) copies of this letter along with any electronic copy filed by email. Please acknowledge receipt 
and acceptance by returning the enclosed extra copy of this letter in the postage prepaid envelope 
provided. Questions regarding this filing may be directed to the undersigned counsel. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

EAQA T i-to,041..k 
Andrew D. Lipman 
Brett P. Ferenchak 

Counsel to Big River Telephone Company, LLC 

Morgan, Lewis & Bockius LLP 

1111 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW 
Washington, DC 20004 
United States 
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